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Fellowship Events at St. John-St. James  
St. John- St. James Lutheran Young Adults will host a Fellowship Dinner Theater 
on Sunday, April 24th in the school basement at St. John-St. James Lutheran 
Church in Reedsville. Doors open at 4:30 P.M. Dinner will be served at 5:00 P.M. 
Performance by S.A.L.T. to follow. In lieu of tickets, freewill donations will be ac-
cepted. The proceeds will benefit the LYA's trip to the WELS International Youth 
Rally in Colorado this summer. Call Dan Duchow for reservations at  
754-4751 or email him at adduchow@gmail.com by April 17th. 

 
The Lakeshore Lutheran Chorale and the St. John--St. 
James Adult Choir will perform a sacred concert at St. 

John-St James Lutheran Church in Reedsville. The concert 
will be held on Saturday evening April 16th at 6:30 P.M.  

A freewill offering will be taken.  
Everyone is invited to attend. 

T-BALL REGISTRATION 

 The Reedsville Athle
c Associa
on will be 

sponsoring a t-ball league this summer for 

boys and girls ages 5 to 9 years old. Four year 

olds are allowed as long as they have a 

parent/guardian helping out the team all 

season long.  

T-BALL REGISTRATION  

REEDSVILLE HIGH SCHOOL COMMONS AREA  

April 4th, 2016  

5:30PM-7:30PM  

Thank You  

Becky Grimm (920) 716-0361  

Zachary Boldt’s  
2016 MS Walk Fundraiser 

Paint a Pot or Birdhouse for Mother’s Day 
Saturday, April 30th 2016 

9am to 3pm, held at  
Kayla’s Hair Clips, Tutus  
and Consignment Shop 

215 Main Street Reedsville, Wi 54230 
Come out and support Zach on his quest to 
help end a devastating and unpredictable 

disease.  
Paint a flower pot for you mom, yourself, 

or just for fun. 
After your pot is decorated, pick out some 

flowers and plant it before you take it 
home. 

If you would rather, Zach or one of his 
helpers can paint and plant for you. 

Zach will also be selling Wren, Bluebird, 
and Bat Houses.  

Paint them or just purchase them to use as 
they are. 

All proceeds will go towards  
Zach’s 2016 MS Walk Campaign.  

Questions, call  
Mike Boldt @ 920-323-2761. 

Reedsville 
AMVETS  
Brat Fry 

Saturday, April 16th 
9 a.m. - 2 p.m. 

At the Knights of Columbus 
Clubhouse located across the 
street from the Denmark 

State Bank. 
Serving Steak Sandwiches, 
Burgers and Brats. 
Proceeds go towards the 
AMVETS Memorial  
Scholarship Fund. 

Support your AMVETS!! 

Hear Ye! Hear Ye! 
 

The annual Reedsville Lioness Brat Fry/Rummage Sales 
will be April 29th & April 30th. Brat Fry will be at the 
Knights of Columbus Hall on Manitowoc St 
from l0:00 a.m. until 2:00 p.m. Friday and 
Saturday. For rummage sales contact 754-
4370 before April 16th. Come out and enjoy 
a brat, hamburger, or steak sandwich and 

"Welcome Spring." 

SPRING ARCHERY LEAGUE 
 

Starting April 18 

Shooting every day except Mondays 6 weeks. 

The stacks will be 20 yard and 35 yard max. 

$30 for adults and $15 for juniors. 

You must be a member, cost is $10 adults & 

$2.50 for juniors. 

For more info, call John @ 754-4527. 

Come, Learn, See, Enjoy New Things at 
Reedsville GARDEN SHOW—Sat., April 2 at 
the Historical Building, 615 Menasha Street 

from 9:00-2:00. 
“PROTECT OUR POLLINATORS” is our theme 
We will have :  Speakers on the Topic, Ven-
dors, Poster Contest (we need your vote for 
best poster), BRAT/BURGER FRY, Bake Sale, 
Silent Auction, Demonstrations, Make It/
Take It Opportunities, All of this—with FREE 

Admission! 
COME—Take advantage of this unique op-
portunity in our community sponsored by—
Reedsville Garden Club, Am. Legion Aux., 

and Historical Group. 

Reedsville Sportsmen’s Club Reedsville Sportsmen’s Club Reedsville Sportsmen’s Club Reedsville Sportsmen’s Club     
Youth Trap ProgramYouth Trap ProgramYouth Trap ProgramYouth Trap Program  

Starts on Tuesday, April 19th & runs 
through Tuesday, May 10th. Anyone in 
Grades 6 thru 12 can participate in this 
program. Shells and birds are provided by 
the Reedsville Sportsmen’s Club. Shooting 
starts at 6:00 P.M. For more info, call  
Gerald Fischer @ 920-901-3907. 
Reedsville Sportsmen’s Club Reedsville Sportsmen’s Club Reedsville Sportsmen’s Club Reedsville Sportsmen’s Club     

Chicken BooyahChicken BooyahChicken BooyahChicken Booyah 
Sunday, April 3rd 

Serving From 9:00 a.m. Till Gone 
Carryout or Eat in 

Hamburgers and Refreshments also Available 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Hustler Zero Turn 
Reduce Mowing Time 

For 

More Leisure Time 
0%/42 Months 

($50 app. fee) ( limited time offer) 
 

Starting at $2899.00 
 

 
 

 
345 Main Street 

Reedsville WI. 920-754-4400 
www.valupropower.com 

S & K’s 

       Café 

513 N 6th St., Reedsville 
754-4361 

 

Tuesday & Thursday: 6am-4pm 
 

Wednesday: 6am-2pm 

SATURDAY, APRIL 2, 2016 
Equity Machinery Sale 

************** 
S & K’s Cafe will be open at 6am 

 

POTATO PANCAKES and                         
PORK LINKS                                          

served from 6am – 9am 
 

BRATS and BURGERS                           
9am-gone 

Stay healthy while traveling 
Here are some health-related travel 
tips to keep in mind, especially if you 
are planning a trip abroad: 
At least six weeks before you leave, 
check in with your health care pro-
vider. Discuss ways to handle any 
chronic medical conditions and learn 
which immunizations may be need-
ed in the countries you are visiting. 
Women of child-bearing age may 
want to discuss the latest infor-
mation available on the Zika virus. 
Additionally, consider being seen by a travel medicine specialist, which are available in 
most clinic systems. 
Consider carrying a medical alert card or wearing a medical alert bracelet or 
necklace that identifies your medical condition. 
Pack an adequate amount of all required medications and medical supplies. 
Currently, the Transportation Security Administration (www.tsa.gov) website 
reports that: 

• You can bring your medications in pill or solid form in unlimited 
amounts, as long as they are screened. 

• Medication in liquid form is allowed in carry-on bags in excess of 3.4 ounc-
es, in reasonable quantities for the flight. It is not necessary to place medically 
required liquids in a zip-top bag. However, you must tell the officer you have medi-
cally necessary liquids at the start of the screening checkpoint process. Medically 
required liquids may be subjected to additional screening. 

• You can carry medications in either carry-on or checked baggage. It’s recom-
mended you keep these items in your carry-on, in the event you need immedi-
ate access. 

Additional information on traveling and your health can be found at 
www.cdc.gov/travel. Taking these simple steps while traveling will help ensure a 
safe and memorable trip. Bon voyage! 
Denise Brilliant, NP, is a nurse practitioner at Aurora Health Center in Reeds-
ville. Her office can be reached at 920-754-4337. 

Kayla's Hair Clips & Consignment ShopKayla's Hair Clips & Consignment ShopKayla's Hair Clips & Consignment ShopKayla's Hair Clips & Consignment Shop    
Store Owners:  Kay & Kayla Bubolz 

215 Main Street, Reedsville, WI 54230 • (920) 754-1127 

 

New Store Hours: New Store Hours: New Store Hours: New Store Hours: Wednesday - Friday 12-6  
Saturday 9-2 

Spring is finally here, come in and check out our 

line of spring flags and stepping stones. Perhaps you 

have lost a loved one, we now have a large selection 

of memorial items. We now have a country line, 

and magnetic scarves. Mother's Day is just around 

the corner, we have lots more super gift ideas for 

mom, come on in and check them out. Mike Boldt 

and his family will be hosting paint a pot or bird-

house for Mothers Day, Here's what you need to 

know: 

This event will be at  

Kayla's Hair Clips, Tutus & Consignment Shop  

Event date: April 30th from 9-3  

Zach Boldt's MS Walk Fundraiser Zach Boldt's MS Walk Fundraiser Zach Boldt's MS Walk Fundraiser Zach Boldt's MS Walk Fundraiser     

Bring your children to paint a pot or birdhouse, 

Adults also welcomed, Mike will have flowers to add 

to your pots also. All proceeds going to WI MS 

Chapter. Come out and support Zach on his quest 

to help end MS. If you have a fundraiser & would 

like to have it at the gift shop, please call 920-754-

1127 and ask for Kay Bubolz, our front porch is set 

up for fry outs. Like us on Facebook! 

REEDSVILLE AREA SENIOR CITIZENS 
The Reedsville Area Senior Citizen's Meet-

ing will be on Tues., April 19, 2016 at 
1:30P.M. in the Community Room at the 
Reedsville Manor. All interested area Sen-
iors are welcome to join us for an afternoon 
of fun, socializing, and playing cards and 
sometimes interesting guest speakers. 

Kellnersville First Responders Kellnersville First Responders Kellnersville First Responders Kellnersville First Responders 

Spring RaffleSpring RaffleSpring RaffleSpring Raffle 
May 7th from 10-6 

Kellnersville Fire Station 

Music from 2-6 (Half Kocked) 

Raffle drawing at 5 

Theda Star Helicopter 1pm-2pm 

Food and Refreshments  

throughout the day. 

*20 Years of Service* 

Recycling Workshop 
633 Manitowoc St  

920-754-4214 
 

Hours:   
Mon - Thurs    
8am - 5pm 

Friday    
8am-12pm 

 
Top Prices Paid 

CORNER HOUSE NEWS 
The weather is warming.  The sun is shining 
more.  NOW is the time to think about your 

gardens.  PLAN NOW for a great Garden for 
2016.  Stop at Corner House to see what is 

growing in our Greenhouse. 
Also, plan for your flower NEEDS. 

♦ April 25-30th—Administrative Profession-
al Week (Secretaries too).  Order flowers 
for your Secretary, Wife, your girlfriend 

who helps with all those details.  Call 754-
4370 to order.  We have NEW and different 

ideas for you. 

♦ April 29th—Arbor Day.  Plant something 
for our environment. 

♦ May 8th—MOTHER’S Day.  We’ll have a 
BIG selection of baskets, planters, gift box-

es, plants, flower arrangements, gifts as 
well as outdoor items.  Call or COME in to 

place your order.  If you’re looking for 
something special—WE HAVE IT!!!! 

REEDSVILLE “PINES” 
RUMMAGE SALES 

ONE DAY ONLY 
Saturday, April 16th 8:00 – 3:00 

 

Kids & adult clothes, baby items, 
toys, books, household items and 

much more…. Gently Used, Name 
Brand, Reasonably Priced! 



American Legion Auxiliary American Legion Auxiliary American Legion Auxiliary American Legion Auxiliary members of the Gosz/ 

Novak Unit 199 of Reedsville understand the 

sacrifice our Armed Forces have made to preserve freedom and to honor past and current service members. Members of the Gosz/

Novak Unit # 199 auxiliary will be wearing a red Memorial Poppy, as a symbol of the price of war and the sacrifice of millions, as a sign of their appreciation this month of May and the Memorial Day weekend. 

The 900,000 members of the American Legion Auxiliary, the world’s largest women’s patriotic service organization, are asking everyone to wear a Poppy on Memorial Day weekend. 

“Wear it in honor of the millions of Americans who have willingly served our nation, all too many of whom made the ultimate sacrifice, said Jane Kalies, Auxiliary President, of the Gosz/Novak Unit #199 

Reedsville. 

The Poppy also honors Wisconsin’s disabled veterans at the Zablocki VA Medical Center in Milwaukee who make the red crepe paper Poppy. Wisconsin’s Red Poppies provide financial and therapeutic bene-

fits to these veterans, as well as the thousands of veterans and their families who benefit from the donations collected from the distribution of the Auxiliary Poppy. 

In the battlefields of Belgium during World War I, poppies grew wild amid the ravages of war. The overturned soils of battle enabled the poppy seeds to be covered, allowing them to grow and forever serve as a 

reminder of the bloodshed of war. 

This is the 97th Anniversary of the National American Legion Organization, which was chartered by congress directly after the ending of World War 1. The Reedsville Post of the Gosz American Legion had it’s 

beginning in 1921 and the Reedsville Auxiliary was formed shortly after. In 1946, after the death of Charles Novak of Reedsville, who was serving his country, and was killed in an airplane crash in Texas, the 

name of the Post was changed to Gosz/Novak American Legion Post #199. 

Each year the Gosz/Novak Auxiliary Unit chooses a Poppy Princess from their Junior Members. This year the Poppy Princess is, Abby Towne, daughter of Laurie Towne of Reedsville. She is the granddaughter 

of Bonnie O’Connell of Brillion, and the late Keith O’Connell. Abby is in the 3rd grade at Reedsville Elementary School. 

Please join Reedsville’s American Legion Auxiliary on Friday and Saturday, May 6th and 7th., and May 13th and 14th, as members distribute Poppies at the Town Mart in Reedsville, and various other businesses’ 

in the community throughout the month of May. There will also be a distribution of poppies at Holy Family Church in Brillion on May 14th and 15th . following the Masses. 

All the funds raised by the unit through the distribution of the poppies will be used for veterans and their families, and for different veteran programs in our district, state and nation. Locally the Reedsville 

Auxiliary Unit is able to provide at least one- $100 Scholarship to a deserving graduating senior, whose father, mother, grandfather/grandmother/ or a great grandparent were a member of a Legion Post any-

where. 

Please recognize the sacrifice our veterans have made by making a donation to the poppy fund and by wearing a red Poppy proudly. 

Webster's 

INN 

on 

THIRD 

STREET 

304 Manitowoc Street, Reedsville 
 
 

Like us on  
FACEBOOK  

To get notifications of upcoming 
events, menu and drink specials, 

and much more! 
And then: 

Visit our Website at 
Webstersinn.com                             

to find our menu, specials, and our 
weekly promo code which allows 
you access to discounts on menu 

items. 

Reedsville News Deadline  
The next deadline for the May Reedsville 

News will be April 15.  Submissions can be  
e-mailed to reedsvillenews@new.rr.com or 
dropped off at the Reedsville Village Hall dur-

ing normal business hours.   
Thank you!  Amanda Schrubbe 

REEDSVILLE COUNTRY STORE 
will once again be having 

PAINT A POT & PLANT A FLOWERPAINT A POT & PLANT A FLOWERPAINT A POT & PLANT A FLOWERPAINT A POT & PLANT A FLOWER    
just in time for Mother’s Day 

When:  May 7th 
7:30—11:00am 

Cost is $4.00 
(includes paint, pot, soil & flower) 

Give us a call (754-4322) to reserve your 
pot by Sat., April 30th. 

We would like to have enough pots for 
everyone.  We will have a few extra just in 

case. 
Bring your green thumb! 

Reedsville Area Garden Club 
We as members of the Reedsville Area Garden Club 
wish to invite YOU—EVERYONE in our area to a 

FLOWER-ful Summer and Year. 
We will be filling our Planters with beautiful flow-

ers for you to enjoy. 
We invite YOU—EVERYONE to OUR GARDEN 
SHOW—Sat., Apr. 2.  We feel this will be a great 

way for you to learn about us as well as learn about 
the NEED FOR POLLINATORS. 

We want your help—plant pollinator friendly flow-
ers/gardens so we can participate in the National 
Goal of Planting a Million Pollinator Gardens or 

Flowers here in REEDSVILLE, WIS. 
Read more about the garden show in another article 

in the newsletter. 
We would like to start a special trend in Reedsville- 

1) Everyone plant pollinator friendly plants in 
YOUR YARD. 

2) Everyone to plant a PATIO POT for your front 
door or edge of sidewalk. 

We need perennial plants you may be splitting this 
Spring.  Anyone who wishes to help us, please call 

754-4224 or 754-4370.  It is best to split plants early 
in the spring so they recover better after transplant-
ing.  Also, we need Your Help—Join Us and Our 

Group—Call 754-4224. 

"The staff and students at St. John - St. James Lutheran School 
would like to thank the Reedsville Fire Department for their gener-

ous donation of fire safety books for our classroom libraries. 
Thank you also for keeping us and our community safe!" 

The Friends of St. Patrick The Friends of St. Patrick The Friends of St. Patrick The Friends of St. Patrick will hold their 

quarterly meeting on Tuesday evening 

April 12th at 7:00 p.m. at The Heritage 

House in Maple Grove.  

Anyone is welcome to attend. 

THANK YOU! 
We would like to thank the community for sup-

porting our annual "Lioness Chili Supper". 
Through your participation we will again be able 

to award a scholarship to a worthy graduating sen-
ior. Also to the custodial staff for setting up tables, 

and anyone else who contributed in any way. 
Thanks again and hope to see you next year. We 

are always looking for new members.  
~Reedsville Lioness Club 



S & K’s 

       Café 

Reedsville Alumni Association NewsReedsville Alumni Association NewsReedsville Alumni Association NewsReedsville Alumni Association News    
We are happy to report that the lighting project at the high school is well 
under way. After contacting Mr. Butturini, the equipment is in and just 
waiting for the installation. Look for the final details in the annual news-
letter coming out in August. 
In 2017 it will be 60 years since the inauguration of the Reedsville High 
School Alumni Association. Anybody interested in helping make plans for 
a grand celebration, please contact us by email at reedsvillealum-
ni@hotmail.com as soon as possible so that we can set up a couple of 
meetings.The list of names that we need updated information on did not 
get any smaller. It would be nice if the list were completely updated be-
fore this celebration. We are still looking for information on over 460 
people. Now we are just going to start at the top of the list and ask for information on individuals not previously asked 
for. If you have information please forward by email (reedsvillealumni@hotmail.com) or mail (PO Box 431, Reedsville, 
WI 54230.) Please keep in mind that if these people did not graduate with your class and just attended RHS for a short 
time, we need to know this information also. Thank you in advance for your help. Class of 1967 Class of 1967 Class of 1967 Class of 1967 – Kathleen 
(Borchardt) Baierl, Daniel Daley, Susan (Moede) Dembsky, Carol (Kubsh) Haelfrisch, Sharon (Tienor) Halback, Nancy 
(Konkel) Herlacke, Carolyn (Dallmann) Kienbaum, Darlene (Hoyer) Klahorst, Sue (Brey) Kmetz, Richard Kocian, 
Sandra (Reitmeyer) Kozlowski, Kathleen (Rogne) Kushava, Lois (Haas) Mrotek, Sandra (Hassemer) Pischke & 
Quentin Schultz. Class of 1968 Class of 1968 Class of 1968 Class of 1968 – Dennis Brennan, Valla (Ziman) Daul, Cheryl (Mangin) Lenzmeyer, & Beverly Moede. 
Class of 1969Class of 1969Class of 1969Class of 1969 – Jaqueline (Schleis) Erlbacher, Joseph Reitmeyer, Luann (Skeel) Seefeldt & Diane (Hennricks) Stock. 

Thanks to the approxi-
mately 4% who support 
your organization. You 
know who you are.  
Reedsville High School 
Alumni Association – 
Promoting Panther spirit 
beyond graduation. 

513 N 6th St., Reedsville 
754-4361 

 
Tuesday & Thursday 

6am-4pm 
 

Wednesday 
6am-2pm 

 
*Daily Lunch Specials* 
*Home-made Soups* 
*Home-made Pies* 

*Fresh Baked Bread* 

HOURS:  Monday 1-7 

Tuesday—Friday 9-5:30 

Saturday 8-2 
 

19926 HWY 10 

REEDSVILLE 

920-754-4000 

I am the bread of life. -John 6:35 

MORE ON ESSENTIAL OILS- WHY AUTHENITICITY MATTERS: 
1. Essential oils applied topically are absorbed through the skin into the bloodstream 
almost instantly. 
2. Inhaling an oil's aroma immediately passes vapors into your body and mind. 
Use Nature's Sunshine products with confidence knowing only guaranteed authentic 
essential oils with a history of safety and efficacy will influence your health. 
It takes 3,000 lemons to make 1 kilo (roughly 2 pounds) of essential oil. That means 1 
drop of oil is equal to 20 lemons! Imagine though if you were using lemons that had 
been exposed to pesticides. Those toxins might also concentrate in the oil product. 
With Nature's Sunshine authentic lemon oil, you can have confidence in our zero 
pesticide tolerance. Every product Nature's Sunshine delivers will always be pesticide
-free. 
Nature's Sunshine offers a variety of essential oils including Bergamot. Bergamot is a 
sweet, citrusy scent used to ease tension and fear. It is frequently used in massage 
therapy for calming effect and it promotes clear, healthy-looking skin. 

For more information contact me at : 920-772-4135 
maryellen@mynsp.com     *     www.mynsp.com/Maryellen 

April special available at Roadway To Health is 25 % off the retail price of any in 
stock essential oil. 

SHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLC 
SHANE WENDT 1-920-323-9177 
CHAD WENDT 1-920-858-0687 

SERVICES OFFERED 
⇒ SNOWPLOWING  

⇒ HAULING (3 YARD LOADS OF ANY MATERI-
ALS NEEDED) 

⇒ FREE PICKUP OF SCRAP METALS AND AP-
PLIANCES IN THE VILLAGE OF REEDSVILLE
(THERE IS A CHARGE FOR ELECTRONICS AND 
ITEMS WITH FREON IN) 

INDOOR & OUTDOOR STORAGE/PARKING 
SPACE AVAILABLE 

CALL FOR RATES  
CREDIT CARDS ACCEPTED 

Reedsville Historical Group 
The Reedsville Historical Group is busy planning 

activities & events for YOU! 
1) Annual Meeting will be—Wed., March 30 at 

6:30 in the dining hall.  COME and learn what 
we have done and will be doing. 

2) Sat., April 2—Doors will be open for the Gar-
den Show which includes a BRAT/BURGER 

FRY plus Silent Auction, Speakers on Topic of 
Protect Our Pollinators, Vendors, POSTER 

CONTEST, Bake Sale, Demonstrations, Make 
It/Take It.  Come at 9:00 and stay to listen 

and learn (We NEED POLLINATORS). 
3) Sunday, April 24—Booyah will be made at the 

Historical Building.  Booyah along with deli-
cious tortes will be sold—10:00AM—until 

gone at 615 Menasha St.  Come!  Buy this 
Great Booyah & Desserts. 

4) We’re planning something in July too to cele-
brate the 150th Anniversary of the start of  

St. Mary’s. 
Help us keep a Historical Building Alive! 



REEDSVILLE BOARD OF EDUCATION 
MINUTES - REGULAR BOARD MEETING  

January 18, 2016 
 

The regular meeting of the Reedsville Board of Education was called 
to order at 6:30 PM by Board President Andrew Maertz.  Present:  
Board members - Andrew Maertz, John Ebert, Vicki Petska, Rick Hein 
and Carie Boldt.  Administrative Team members - Tony Butturini, Mi-
chael Nate and Angie Sanderfoot; Others - Dana Kornely, Joy 
Spatchek, Gina Meshak, Amy Hein and Becky O’Leary. 
 
Mr. Andrew Maertz announced that proper legal notice of the meeting 
had been given. 
 
1. Opening 
   1. Pledge of Allegiance led by President Andrew Maertz 
   2. Motion by Vicki Petska, seconded by Rick Hein to approve the 
agenda with the addition of discussion item 6. e. WASB Resolutions, 
move items 7. f, 7. g, 7. h. to after closed session and addition of re-
tirement request during closed session.  All ayes. 
 
1. Public Input 
 
2. Discussion Items 
   1. Mid year review of District goals-will discuss 2016-2017 goals at 
the June meeting 
   2. Review of Audit report 
   3. Wis. Stat. 118.57 (new posting)-will be published in the Brillion 
News and posted on the school website 
   4. Information:  Notice of School Board Election 
Incumbent:  John Ebert 
        2015-2016 Election Timetable 
February 16 - Spring Primary 
April 5 - Spring Election 
April 25 - School Board member takes office 
   5. WASB resolutions 
 
1. Discussion/Action Items 
   1. Payment of bills - motion made by Carie Boldt, seconded by John 
Ebert.  All ayes. 
   2. Approval of minutes from December 21, 2015 regular board meet-
ing and January 11, 2016 special meeting - motion made by Carie 
Boldt, seconded by Rick Hein.  All ayes. 
   3. Open Enrollment/Special Education Space Determination; Policy 
5113.01 (second reading)- motion made by Rick Hein, seconded by 
John Ebert.  All ayes. 
   4. Teacher handbook with snow days addition- Motion made by Car-
ie Boldt, seconded by Rick Hein.  All ayes. 

   5. Support staff handbook with snow days addition - Motion made by 
Vicki Petska, seconded by Carie Boldt.  Rick Hein abstained. Motion 
carried 4-0 
   6. Teacher compensation Plan-motion made by Rick Hein, second-
ed by Carie Boldt.  All ayes. 
   7. Support Staff Compensation Plan-motion made by Vicki Petska, 
seconded by John Ebert.  Rick Hein abstained.  Motion carried 4-0. 
   8. Coaching Compensation Plan-motion made by Rick Hein, se-
conded by Carie Boldt.  All ayes.   
   9. Employment recommendations of Kim Luedtke as assistant Fo-
rensics coach-motion made by John Ebert, seconded by Carie Boldt.  
All ayes. 
   10. Work Release-motion made by John Ebert, seconded by Rick 
Hein.  All ayes. 
 
1. Reports 
   1. District Administrator/High School Principal 
Mr. Tony Butturini reported as follows:  1. Congratulations to Honors 
band/choir members  2. Parent meetings for registration  3. Thank you 
to Alumni association for lighting project  4. Career Expo  5. Thank 
you to Ben Krull 
   2. Elementary/Middle School Principal 
Mr. Michael Nate reported as follows:  1. Enrollment  2. Connector  3. 
Thank you to Ryan McCulley  4. Thank you to the Kordell Dvorachek 
Foundation  5. Parent Teacher conferences 
   3. School Psychologist/Supervisor of Special Education 
Ms. Angie Sanderfoot reported as follows:  1. Children with disabilities 
2. Child Find  3. ACT & Work Keys  4. Dynamic Learning Maps (DLM)  
5. Educator Effectiveness  6. Manitowoc Charter School-changing to 
program from Charter  
   4. Board Members 
1. Andrew Maertz- CESA 7 meeting 
 
1. Adjourn into Closed Session at 6:59 PM.  According to SS 19.85 (1) 
(c) Considering employment, promotion, compensation or perfor-
mance evaluation data of any public employee over which the govern-
mental body has jurisdiction or exercises responsibility.  The Reeds-
ville Board of Education reserves the right to return to open session - 
motion made by Carie Boldt, seconded by Vicki Petska.  All ayes. 
 
1. Return to Open Session at 8:05 PM-motion made by Vicki Petska, 
seconded by John Ebert.  All ayes. 
 
1. Adjournment-motion made to adjourn meeting at 8:11 PM by Vicki 
Petska, seconded by Carie Boldt.  Motion carried, meeting adjourned. 
 
 
Vicki Petska, Clerk 

7777thththth    Annual Gridiron Golf ClassicAnnual Gridiron Golf ClassicAnnual Gridiron Golf ClassicAnnual Gridiron Golf Classic    
Spring is just around the corner and it’s time to start shining up the clubs and 
gearing up for the 7th annual gridiron golf classic supporting the Reedsville football 
program. We are hoping to fill the course again this year so we are only allowing 
the first 144 golfers to register. You can register as a foursome, twosome, or as a 
single and we will pair you up. 
 
Event DetailsEvent DetailsEvent DetailsEvent Details: Cost is $50 (includes 9 holes, cart, buffet and free tap beer 5:30free tap beer 5:30free tap beer 5:30free tap beer 5:30----8:308:308:308:30) 
WhatWhatWhatWhat: 7th Annual Gridiron Golf Classic  Shotgun startShotgun startShotgun startShotgun start: 3:00 p.m. 
When: When: When: When: Sat May 21th 2016    Picnic BuffetPicnic BuffetPicnic BuffetPicnic Buffet: 5:30 p.m. 
Where: Where: Where: Where: Wander Springs Golf Course  Grand RaffleGrand RaffleGrand RaffleGrand Raffle: 7:00 p.m. 
Format: Format: Format: Format: Four-person 9-hole scramble  *New this year prizes to the top 3 New this year prizes to the top 3 New this year prizes to the top 3 New this year prizes to the top 3     
RegistrationRegistrationRegistrationRegistration: 2 p.m.-2:45 p.m.   costumes  costumes  costumes  costumes  ----    the crazier the better!!!!the crazier the better!!!!the crazier the better!!!!the crazier the better!!!! 
 
If you can’t make it for golf and still want to come and join us for the meal and 
raffles it’s just $10 for the buffet and tap beer.  If you wish to make a monetary 
donation or a raffle item donation it would be very much appreciated. 
Any questions or to sign up for the outing please contact Aaron Fredrick at 920-
418-4686 or email me at aaronfredrick86@gmail.com 

Thank you for your support and hope to see you on the 21st!!!! 
 
 



Proceedings of the Reedsville Village Board 
 January 14, 2016 

 
The monthly meeting of the Reedsville Village Board was called to order on January 
14, 2016 at 6:30 PM by Village President Andy Bubolz. Present were: Bob Campana, 
Ryan Lorrigan, Jerry Reis, and Jack Siebert: Also present were: Brad Busse, Melanie 
Hills, Leroy Krepline, JoAnn Mignon, Joe Tisler, Tony Hills, Jesse Walt, Tiffany Stue-
ber, Jim Kiesow, David Dhein, Paster Raymond Rivera, David Nordby and Mike 
Kocourek. 
The minutes of the previous meeting of, December 10, 2015 were approved as present-
ed. 
A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Lorrigan to pay the accounts payable in 
the amount of $71,457.42. Motion carried 4-0. 
The certified survey map was presented from Gene Wachal, regarding his Mobile 
Home Park property. Following a discussion, a motion was made by Campana and 
seconded by Siebert to approve the map as presented. Motion carried 4-0. The Police 
Dept. will look into the condition of a mobile home located on that property. A motion 
was made by Reis and seconded by Campana to approve the Joints Powers Agreement 
with the Manitowoc County Joint Dispatch Center. Motion carried 4-0. A motion was 
made by Siebert and seconded by Lorrigan to approve the Valders Fire Department as 
presented. Motion carried 4-0. A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Campana 
to approve the Fire Protection Agreement with the Town of Cato. Motion carried 4-0. 
The First Responders written monthly report and an update on the vehicle was present-
ed by M Hills. 
The Police Dept. monthly report was presented by Mignon. A draft of a Sex Offender 

Ordinance will be prepared for the next regular scheduled meeting. 
The Utility Dept. monthly written report was presented by Shawn Geiger and Rob 
Michaelson. 
The Fire Dept. monthly report was presented by Busse. Busse explained that currently 
there are no members under the age of 21. If that should change the Department will 
create preventive measures to keep control of alcohol located at the Fire Station. 
Krepline presented written options for the lawn cutting at the Reedsville Athletic Assn 
softball diamond. The options will be discussed at the next regular scheduled meeting. 
The DPW was asked to keep the walking path open between Ponderosa Road and Park 
Street. 
Following a discussion, Krahn was asked to contact Time Warner Cable for bundling 
packages for internet service and cell phone service for the Village. A motion was 
made by Siebert and seconded by Reis to renew the CW Replacement Fund Certificate 
of Deposit for 6 months at the Denmark State Bank. Motion carried 4-0. 
Following a discussion with Rev Rivera regarding his request for a proposed parking 
lot, a motion was made by Campana and seconded by Reis to send a letter to the adja-
cent property owners asking for their input on his request. Motion carried 4-0. 
The next regular monthly meeting will be held on Thursday, February 11, 2016 at 6:30 
PM. A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Lorrigan to adjourn the meeting. 
Motion carried 4-0. Meeting adjourned at 7:35 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Mary Jo Krahn 
Clerk/Treasurer 

  SUNRISE HORSE FARM 
 “Spurs and Lace”  Fundraising Banquet 

 Thursday, May 12th, 2016 
Dinner at 6 pm ~ Banquet to Follow  *  Doors open at 5:30 
Lighthouse Inn- 1515 Memorial Drive, Two Rivers, WI  54241 

Contact Sunrise Horse Farm for more information:   
www.sunrisehorsefarm.org  *  920.772.4135 

 

 Speaker Bio  
Kim Meeder's life was torn apart at the early age of nine by her 
parents' murder-suicide. She has since chosen to rise above the pain 
and become a powerful influence in the lives of many disadvan-
taged youth. On the day of her parents' funeral, Kim experienced 
the special emotional comfort a horse could provide. This healing 
refuge became the foundation for all that was to follow. Through 
the love of a little mare and a merciful God, Kim's life was saved. 
In 1995, Kim and her husband Troy made the decision to transform 
their 9-acre cinder quarry into a ranch for kids. Crystal Peaks Youth 

Ranch (CPYR) was born. This unique non-profit organization rescues abused and 
neglected horses and nurtures them back to health. These same horses are then 
used in the ranch's riding program for children. Approximately 85% of the chil-
dren who come to CPYR are disadvantaged in some way. The ranch focuses on 
individual instruction for each participant with one leader, one child and one 
horse…free of charge. Having assisted in the rescue of more than 300 horses, 
CPYR currently supports 25 to 30 horses and welcomes four to five thousand 
visitors every year. The ranch also works closely with nearly all local youth and 
family organizations. Although the ranch activities are designed for "at risk" 
youth, all children are welcome. In 2003, Multnomah Publishers released Kim's 
first book, Hope Rising. Her book has been well received nationwide and abroad 
and has been translated into German, Chinese and Slavic. It has spurred numerous 
requests for magazine, television and radio interviews. Her radio interview on 
Focus on the Family with Dr. James Dobson was rated their number one show of 
2004. Bridge Called Hope, Kim's second highly anticipated book was released 
September 2006. It was also featured on Focus on the Family and became one of 
the top five shows of 2007. Her third book Blind Hope, an unwanted dog and the 
woman she rescued was released in 2010. Her Blind Hope interview with Focus 
on the family became one of the top five shows for 2010. Her interview with Fam-
ily Talk Radio was chosen as their premier show in 2010. The message of hope 
through this book has continued to spread nationwide and abroad and has been 
translated into Korean as well. Her fourth book, Fierce Beauty, choosing to stand 
for what matters most, released in October 2011 is rapidly gaining notoriety and 
praise, some of which comes from endorsements by Dr. James Dobson and Lu-
anne Craine—Family Talk Radio, Dr. Julie Slattery—Focus on the Family, Mere-
dith Andrews—Recording Artist, and Chris Telfer—Oregon State Senator. Kim 
Meeder is an accomplished speaker and has addressed audiences across the coun-
try from churches and book clubs to U.S. Government policy councils and a por-
tion of the U.S. Senate in Washington, D.C. In 2005, Kim's service was acknowl-
edged through a Regional Red Cross Hero's Award.. In April 2004 Kim was nomi-
nated for the Regional Jefferson Award, an award to encourage and honor individ-
uals for their achievements and contributions through public and community ser-
vice. Kim then went on to be awarded the National Jacqueline Kennedy Onassis 
Award for Greatest Public Service Benefiting Local Communities at a ceremony 
in Washington, D.C. In addition to her writing, speaking and duties at CPYR, Kim 
is also a gifted athlete. She competed on a national level in Nordic ski racing and 
participated in the U.S. Olympic biathlon trials. She has also set two world records 
in power lifting. Kim has climbed many of the highest peaks in Oregon, Washing-
ton and California. One of her newest interests is surfing. If the sport will take 
Kim into the great outdoors, you will probably find her there!  

Do You KNOW—??? 

⇒ 4,5,6 graders are making posters about pollinators, the importance, why we 
need them, and how we can protect them.  COME! - VOTE for the best post-
er—Sat., Apr. 2 at the Garden Show. 

⇒ That seeds, plugs are growing in Reedsville for You and our pollinators—
YES—at Corner House/Garden Center.  Plan to buy them locally. 

⇒ That secretaries, as well as mothers, wives, girlfriends should be recognized 
during the week of April 25-29 for all the details they handle for us. 

⇒ That Booyah will be made in Reedsville—Sun., April 24.  Plan now to get some 
homemade booyah and tortes in our Village—REEDSVILLE at the Historical 
Building from 10 until gone. 

2016 EVENTS 
April 23: Fox Valley Herp Club at Reedsville High School GYM 
showtimes at 9:30 and 12:30. FREE-suggested donations/family. SPON-

SORED BY LAKESHORE DENTAL!! 
May 2 Tree talk and FREE TREE GIVE-AWAY (5/family-FOBR Mem-

bers). Learn how to plant and care for your new trees! Event at 6 pm at 
Taus Town Hall (Taus Road and Cty J intersection). Board meeting @ 5:30 

pm prior to Tree Event… voting for President, Treasurer, and Director 
will take place. Come vote or if interested, give Al Klingeisen a call about 

more information about positions (920)901-5166. 
Dodge Preserve event June 4 (Rain date June 11) Tractor and wagon rides, 
birdhouse building, talk about how to attract birds, exploring and catching 
some water critters, enjoy the hiking trails! Come explore the watery Pre-

serve for the day! Portable toilets will be available. 
Summer Picnic Wednesday, Aug 10 

Winter Potluck December 4 FREE for FOBR Members 
Two Fundraiser brat frys at Rob’s in Manitowoc--contact Al at (920)901-

5166 to volunteer:  April 30 & July 1 
Check us out on Facebook! To become a FOBR Member, please send $15/

Individual, $20/Family, $30-$99/Friend, and $100+ River Protector to 
“FOBR” P.O. Box 301 Whitelaw, WI 54227. Dues are tax deductible due to 
our 501(C)3 status! Please include mailing address, email, phone number for 

future mailings, contact information. 
Feel free to share this information with any families or individuals interested in 
our events or joining a fascinating conservation group! We are always looking 

for volunteers to help at events or with behind the scenes stuff! Find us on Face-
book or contact Emily Endter, FOBR Secretary with questions, comments, etc at 
emilyendter@yahoo.com or (920)323-3486. If you have older children who love 

the outdoors, become a member and we will get them started in our Youth 
Leadership Program which could earn them scholarships to Conservation 

Camps! 

T.O.P.S.	-	TAKE	OFF	POUNDS	SENSIBLY 
We	all	love	this	weather!	Get	out	take	a	walk.	It’s	a	great	way	to	get	in	shape 
for	the	warmer	months	ahead.		If	you	want	the	support	of	others	or	would	
like	to	face	the	scale	weekly	to	become	a	better	you	join	our	Reedsville	TOPS	
chapter.	Your	%irst	meeting	is	free!		Join	in	April	we	will	give	you	two	months	
free	(a	$10.00	savings).		If	you	need	help	%inding	your	summer	body	join	us	
on	Tuesday	evenings	at	the	Village	Hall.		Private	weigh-ins	start	at	6:00PM,	
and	meeting	from	6:45-7:30PM.	Yearly	corporate	dues	are	$32.00	and	local	
chapter	dues	of	$5.00	per	month.	First	meeting	free!	No	meeting	April	5th	due	
to	voting.	Questions	or	concerns	contact	Linda	at	920-901-1397	or	email	

topswi1562reedsville@gmail.com. 


